
 
 

 
An origami (paper folding) group has begun at 
Hutt Minoh Friendship House Japanese cultural 
centre in Normandale Road.  Alan Wong from the 
Wellington Origami Club is leading the group which 
began on Sunday March 30. It will meet on selected 
Sunday afternoons and offer origami for beginners 
and modular origami. 

For more information contact Alan at 
sword_spear@yahoo.com.au or 027 496 5822. 
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The next meeting 
of the NRA will be 
held at St Aidan’s 

Church on 
Wednesday 
17 April at 

7.30-9 pm.  All 
association 

members welcome. 
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THANK YOU 
… to all who attended the opening of Poto Road.  After 
much planning, planting and constructing, we now have 
a playground reserve we can be very proud of.  If you 
are still yet to visit, the reserve is clearly signposted on 
Poto Road. 
 
Finally, the NRA will be holding an inorganic rubbish 
collection day on 24 May 2014.  A great opportunity 
for a clear out! 
 
 

 

  
Happy Easter! 
Tracy Bryant 

Local Caretaker Needed 
 
Can you wield a hammer, paint brush, wheelbarrow, lawnmower?  We are seeking 
an energetic, self-directed and motivated person with handy skills.  Duties will 
include such things as gardening, lawns and painting, sanding, general maintenance 
and repairs of our Dogs Holiday Retreat. Tools and equipment provided.  Flexible 
casual hours (preferably during weekdays) as workload and grass growth requires. 
This is a new role and we anticipate it will involve a base of 10 hours a week, and 
ramping up to help with our new upgrade projects taking place from time to time as 
you are able. We are happy to develop this role and hours around the right person.  
Enquires by email only holiday@waglands.co.nz, please do not drop in and visit as 
our staff or ourselves will be busy looking after our guests. 
 

Auction Alley
171 Miromiro Road,  89 Miromiro Road 

122 Miromiro Road,  94 Normandale Road

All to be auctioned at our offices from 4pm, Friday 2nd May.

Come along, and enjoy the action!

Cheryl Salt p 569 0768   

e saltteam@redcoats.co.nz

Chrissy Kibblewhite p 619 1042   

e saltteam@redcoats.co.nz

mailto:sword_spear@yahoo.com.au
http://www.normandale.org.nz/
mailto:ntimes@hotmail.com
mailto:holiday@waglands.co.nz


 

NORMANDALE SCHOOL 
 

 

   

 

Wayne Lindsay’s last day with 
Normandale School was on Wednesday 
26 March.  Wayne was farewelled with a 
special assembly.   
 
Wayne has been a caretaker at the school 
for 20 years and will be greatly missed by 
the staff, students and parents of the 
school.   
 
Anne-Marie Gordon 
Principal 

 

 

 
Poto Road playground officially opened on Sunday 
23 March.  A good number were in attendance.  We 
enjoyed the good weather, amazing views and cake!  
Pete Matcham, President of the NRA, spoke and 
formalised the opening of the reserve by cutting the 
cake and ribbon to the new playground 
 
The reserve is clearly signposted from Poto Road 
and it is a short couple of minutes walk uphill 
through native plantings to the top of the 
playground.   

 

POTO ROAD 

Normandale Residents’ Association 
Inorganic Rubbish Collection  

 
Saturday 24 May at 8.30 am 

All inorganic rubbish to be on roadside verge by 8 am 

*No garden or household refuse *No tyres or glass *No recyclable material *No paint 
(water or oil based) *No hazardous material including medical waste *No 

commercial or excessive quantities of building and other waste *Anything that is too 
heavy for two people to lift will not be collected unless someone provides extra 

assistance  
 

For volunteers: meet at 145 Normandale Road at 8:45.  There will be a free lunch and 
you get to keep anything that you want. We need ten volunteers and some spaces 

have already gone! 

Farewell to our wonderful 

caretaker 

 

 
The playground 
consists of a tower, a 
fireman pole and a 
climbing wall.   
 
Thank you to those 
who attended. 
 
We hope you enjoy 
your new reserve. 


